
NCPHC , Minutes August 28, 2018  
Present: Jeri, Donna, Robin, Meredith, Brandi, Gwen, Renee 

The meeting was called to order at 8:05 
 
Minutes: 
 
All members had received the minutes from the last meeting in June. A motion was made by Brandi to approve 
the minutes. Meredith seconded the motion. All members present were in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 
The beginning balance as of June 1, 2018 was $11,451.89.  The ending balance as of August 31, 2018 was 
$13,591.81.  The club made a total of $2,430.13 from the show.  There is a discrepancy in the amount for the 
hotel expense from the show.  A motion was made by Renee to accept the Treasurer’s report except for the hotel 
rate that needs to be clarified.  Brandi seconded the motion.  All members present were in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
Correspondence: 
 
No correspondence 
 
Old Business: 
 
2018 Show 
 
The 2018 show went well.  SJPHC has already inquired about working together again next year.  It has been 
suggested that we should look at changing our date for the show to the following weekend.  Some of the trainers 
have shared that this would allow their barns to attend the show.  The Nevada Paint Club will not be having a 
show in July this next year and Gold-N-Grand will be at the end of July.   
 
It does not appear that offering a lower cost to solid breed did not improve the numbers for the show.  We will 
need to work on pricing and the ability to bring in more youth numbers. 
 
The benefit class for Stable Hands brought in a total of $194.00.  The club discussed adding $106.00 to this total to 
increase the donation to $300.00.  A motion was made by Meredith to add $106.00 to the amount earned from 
the class for a total of $300.00 to be sent to Stable Hands.  Brandi seconded the motion.  All members present 
were in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
No new business. 
 
A motion was made by Brandi to adjourn the meeting. Meredith seconded the motion.  All members present were 
in favor.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:43. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 

Renee Rice, Secretary 


